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        June 10, 2024 

Via Email at Cstaff1@crmc.ri.gov and U.S. Mail 
State of Rhode Island                                     
Coastal Resources Management Council 
Oliver H. Stedman Government Center 
4808 Tower Hill Road, Suite 3 
Wakefield, RI 02879 
 
Re: Quidnessett Country Club Petition for Water Type Change, April 2024 
 CRMC File:  No. 2024-04-071 
 
Dear CRMC Staff: 
 
 As CRMC considers the Quidnessett Country Club Petition for Water Type Change, April 
2024, (“Petition”) I trust it takes into account the views of the public.  
  
 I have read the Petition. The Petition sets out a very clear, cogent and compelling case for the 
CRMC to exercise its judgment to approve the Petition. As the CMRC weighs the pros and cons of 
changing the Water Type from Type 1 to Type 2, the standard of that balance should always be the 
public interest. 
 
 The public interest was the driving force for the CMRC to designate the area subject to the 
Petition as Type 1 some 35 years ago.  As pointed out in the Petition, many of the underlying factual 
predicates for the Type 1 designation have changed over those 35 years. For example, more 
residential uses have emerged. The Petition sites to additional changes in topography, land use and 
shoreline protection.  
 
 Applying that same public interest standard in today’s environment would yield a change in 
designation from Typ1 to Type 2. Stated differently, if the CMRC did today what it did 35 years in 
designating areas as Type1 or Type 2, the CMRC’s conclusion today would be a Type 2 designation 
for the area addressed in the Petition. 
 
 I am a resident of North Kingstown and a member of Quidnessett Country Club. The public 
interest standard should include potential adverse impacts on the Club, if not approved. 
 
 I strongly support the Petition for the reasons stated above. I urge the CMRC to approve the 
Petition. 
 

 Sincerely, 

  
 Nicholas J. Scobbo, Jr.  

  








